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Highways and Parking 
Network Management 
Southampton City Council 
45 Castle Way 
Southampton SO14 2PD 
 
Direct Dial: (023) 8083 2337    Fax: 023 8083 3981 
Email: graham.muir@southampton.gov.uk   Our Ref: HP/NM/GM/CC18 
Please ask for Graham Muir  
 
 
Mr and Mrs Alan and Jenny Collins        1st July 2011 
57 Bassett Green Close 
Bassett 
Southampton 
SO16 3QR 
 
Dear Mr and Mrs Alan and Jenny Collins, 
 
Proposed Parking Restrictions in Bassett Green Close 

Thank you for your letter of 14th June objecting to the proposed parking restrictions in Bassett 
Green Close. 

I am aware from previous correspondence with residents in this vicinity that whilst there is 
support for parking restrictions in Bassett Green Close, there were different views over the 
extent and type of restrictions that should be introduced. On this basis we put our initial 
proposals on hold and advised residents accordingly on 22nd February. 

However we received in April a letter from a resident of Bassett Green Close requesting No 
Waiting at Any Time restrictions on Bassett Green Close supported by a petition with 41 
signatures. Given this level of support we decided to advertise the restrictions as requested on 
a map associated with the petition and allow the issue to progress through formal public 
consultation.  

In terms of the points you have raised, although we have no record of injury accidents in this 
vicinity, we are being guided by residents’ views that vehicle parking in this vicinity is causing 
hazards for road users and difficulties accessing driveways. It understandable that a number of 
residents would wish to have use of on-street parking for visitors, though in these circumstances 
it is difficult to assess what might be generally acceptable to the community given the concerns 
over the hazards caused by parked vehicles in this vicinity. 

As this is public highway and there are no restrictions on parking, any member of public is 
entitled to park their vehicle on the highway, providing it is not causing an obstruction (which 
would be a matter for the Police). In this respect we are unable to argue that a non-resident 
vehicle presents any more or less of a hazard, though I appreciate that if vehicles are parked for 
long durations this can extend the period over which any problems are likely to occur. Whilst we 
have previously met with the Transport Manager from the University to discuss on-street 
parking, any charges and management of their parking space is at their discretion.  
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In wintery conditions where road markings are covered by snow the restrictions would not be 
enforceable. Generally in these circumstances it is better to keep roads clear of vehicles to 
avoid collisions from skidding vehicles. 

Parking can reduce vehicle speeds but the residents requesting these proposals clearly view 
that more of a hazard is presented by vehicle parking in this section of Bassett Green Close. 

Unfortunately the displacement of vehicle parking can be a consequence of introducing parking  

 

restrictions, though the extent and potential area of displacement is not always possible to 
predict. It is our practice to seek address each area with parking problems in turn, particularly as 
it is difficult to get support for restrictions where parking issues are not being experienced. 

Whilst I appreciate the investment you have made in your own off-road parking facilities, it is 
difficult to take this into account in matters related to regulation of the public highway.  

Overall whilst I appreciate the points you have raised, given the support for the proposals from 
other residents and as this is the only objection we have received, I have concluded that 
reasons for proposing these restrictions are still valid and I regret that I am unable to uphold 
your objection.  

I hope that you will find this decision acceptable, but if, for any reason you do not, and 
you still wish to make an objection, you have right to do so. Your objection would then 
be placed before the Council’s Cabinet for consideration and a decision (unless the 
proposal is withdrawn). Should you wish to make sustain your objection in this way, 
please write to me stating your reasons for doing so and making sure your letter reaches 
me no later than 31st July 2010.  

Please note that in the event you wish to sustain an objection and request that it be considered 
by the Council’s Cabinet body, any correspondence may be included within a Cabinet report 
accessible by the public or be subject to disclosure under Freedom of Information legislation. 

If you require any further information please contact me. 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Graham Muir 

 

Graham Muir,  
Traffic Engineer, Traffic Management. 
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